St. John’s Primary School Parent Council     
Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 3rd September 2018
 Present
Diane Farrell, Karen Smith, Wendy Christie (Chair), Gayle Baxter (Notes), Emma Smith, Eleanor Shields, Jennifer Scott, Joanne Carroll, Karen Prentice (DHT), James O’Donnelly (DHT), Alison Hope (Headteacher)

	#Agenda Item
	 Notes
	Action

	1
	Welcome 
 

Wendy welcomed all to the meeting.

	

	2
	Minutes of Previous Meeting and Matters Arising
 

The minutes of the meeting held on 4th June 2018 were approved, with amendments agreed.
Updates were provided in the following areas:

App and website

· My School App – still not approved for use by South Lanarkshire Council and the school continues to use Twitter as a way of effectively sharing information with parents.  The school has received notification from South Lanarkshire Council that the restrictions are due to concerns about GDPR.  It is known that other schools are still using different apps.  
· The updating of the school website was discussed; Joanne advised that it can be time-consuming to make the required updates but that minutes, event details, etc can be added to the PC pages when available.
Bikeability
· The Bikeability programme will run in 18/19 in the same format as previously.

	 

Action:

Wendy and Gayle to review PC section of website


	3
	Parent Council Report 17/18

Copies of the latest annual Parent Council report were available at the meeting, and have been circulated to all parents.  The report is available on the Parent Council section of the school website via the link below, and contains information on Parent Council activity for the 17/18 school year, including information on the role of the Parent Council, funds raised by activities through the 17/18 period and how these have been spent for the benefit of all children in the school:
http://st-johns-hamilton-pri.s-lanark.sch.uk/st-johns-school-report-2017-2018-doc/ 
	

	4
	Appointment of Officials

The key Parent Council official roles are listed below, with the current individuals who hold these positions:

Chair – Wendy Christie (will no longer be a member of the Parent Council after the 18/19 year and therefore this post will require to be filled)

Vice Chair – currently vacant

Treasurer – Emma Smith

Secretary – Gayle Baxter (will no longer be a member of the Parent Council after the 19/20 year and therefore this post will require to be filled)

Web Secretary – Joanne Carroll

It was discussed that it is useful for new office bearers to shadow those currently in the role for a few months before taking on the role, in order to gain an understanding of what is involved while there is still support in place.  The Parent Council are keen to encourage parents in the school to become involved in any way they can, whether this be in helping at events, attending meetings, taking on an office bearer position or providing their views and feedback when requested.  After some discussion on what the barriers may be that prevent parents from being able or willing to get involved with the Parent Council, Wendy agreed to pull together further information on the type of help that would be useful and on the roles in the Parent Council, in order to help improve understanding and engagement within the wider parent forum. 
	Action: Wendy to pull together information on the different roles in the PC, and the help required from parent volunteers at different events.
Action:

Vice Chair vacancy to be filled.

	5

	Headteacher Update (words provided by Mrs Hope)
 

We have had a very busy and successful year for our learners in 2017/2018.

We implemented the SNSA assessments in Primary 1, 4 and 7 and have used the results in conjunction with teacher judgement and school assessments to report on our learner’s progress.

The tables below show the results of children’s attainment in Primary 1, 4 and 7.

Literacy: 

Progress

satisfactory

good

very good

excellent

X

Strengths

Teachers know learners very well. Learner's needs are at the centre of our literacy curriculum and changes have started to be adopted across the school to increase the pace of literacy in respect of reading and spelling.
Teachers set high targets for learners and share these regularly with parents. Parents and school work closely to ensure that progression develops at an appropriate pace for the learner.
Literacy data demonstrates an increase in attainment from the previous two years. This in part is due to teachers being more confident in teacher judgements and using SNSA data, moderation and professional dialogue to further inform decisions.
For Mainstream pupils:

Reading 

Writing 

Listening & Talking 

P1 Achieved Early or better

P4 Achieved First or better

P7 Achieved Second or better

P1 Achieved Early or better

P4 Achieved First or better

P7 Achieved Second or better

P1 Achieved Early or better

P4 Achieved First or better

P7 Achieved Second or better

2016/2017

96%

78%

83%

78%

76%

65%

85%

93%

98%

2017/2018

91%

91%

93%

94%

86%

84%

97%

98%

100%

Next steps

All staff to have engaged in training to enhance the pedagogy of the teaching of literacy across all stages.
New strategies to be implemented over the session.

From the introduction of these active teaching strategies we aim to increase by 2% the number of children in P1 achieving early level in reading and by 2% the number of children achieving first level in P4 in reading.

New resources identified and purchased to support the new teaching methods.

Parent information handouts and workshops to increase parental understanding of the changes and how best to support their child.

Numeracy:

Progress

satisfactory

good

very good

excellent

X

Strengths

Numeracy has been a key focus this session, providing teachers the opportunity to deploy a wide variety of innovative and creative resources and teaching approaches. Teachers focused on the moderation of numeracy within the Learning Community and had the opportunity to plan collegiately and then moderate results to ensure a greater understanding of attainment of a level.

Children were identified as requiring extra support at the start of the session and timetables were adjusted to accommodate this intervention.

From previous years data numeracy attainment has increased, this can be partly attributed to the clear focus for the session on supporting learners in middle range groups to attain a level.

For mainstream pupils:

Numeracy

P1 Achieved Early or better

P4 Achieved First or better

P7 Achieved Second or better

2016/2017

74%

83%

80%

2017/2018

97%

91%

95%

Next steps

To continue to build upon the work started this session for active numeracy.

To ensure time is allocated to teachers for moderation of children’s work.

To continue to use some of the extra staffing bought into school through PEF and NQT allocation to support learners.

To use the strategies discussed from Tapestry programme with learners to raise attainment, focusing on P4 with an aim to increase by 2% the number of children achieving first level. 

To develop teacher and learner conversations to engage in self-assessment and to use the conversation to set new learning targets.

Health and Wellbeing

Progress

satisfactory

good

very good

excellent

X

Strengths

Children’s wellbeing is paramount. Achieving our Silver Award for Rights Respecting Schools and Sport Scotland has increased learners, parents and staff awareness of children’s rights.

All staff are confident in accessing supports for learners and differentiated learning programmes are clearly seen across the school.

St John’s is a very inclusive learning environment where successes are celebrated. Children report that they feel safe and secure in school.

Pupil voice groups have effectively contributed to our action plans for RRS and Sport Scotland Awards and to the school improvement plan.

Next steps

To work towards attaining gold level for both RRS and Sport Scotland by June 2019.

To work in co-operation with our Parent Council and the local community to create a safe woodland area for children to play in at the side of the school.

We have had a lot of opportunities over the year to develop skills to further develop the 4 capacities.
The skills and attributes which children develop provide them with a sound basis for their development as lifelong learners in their adult, social and working lives, enabling them to reach their full potential. 
In session 17/18, we provided many opportunities for our children to learn and develop these lifelong skills. Below are some of the highlights.

Successful learners demonstrate:

· enthusiasm and motivation for learning

· determination to reach high standards of achievement

· openness to new thinking and ideas
Confident individuals demonstrate:

· self-respect

· a sense of physical, mental and emotional wellbeing

· secure values and beliefs

Some examples
· Winning Hamilton Rotary Club School Quiz

· Runners up for Hamilton Grammar Maths Challenge

· STEM research

· First Minister’s Reading Challenge

Some examples
· Attaining our Silver award for Sport Scotland

· Winning the Sportsmanship trophy for the second consecutive year for football

· Researchers from University of West of Scotland

· Annual Nativity in Church

Responsible citizens demonstrate:

· respect for others
· commitment to participate responsibly in political, economic, social and cultural life

Effective contributors demonstrate:

· an enterprising attitude
· resilience

· self-reliance

Some examples
· Achieving our Silver Award for Rights Respecting School

· Increase in the variety and uptake of afterschool clubs

· World of Work event

· Scottish Parliament

· Charity events over the year

Some examples
· Glee club performing over the session

· Winning the Shinwell Cup

· Authors/ World Book Day 

· Whole school show about countries


	.

	6
	PEF Update

The majority of the PEF funding for this year was spent on staffing, with £2000 on Tapestry Training for staff, and £800 on a subscription for Sumdog.
	

	7
	School and Parent Council Website 

Update noted at agenda point 2 above.

	

	8
	Financial Update

Emma advised that the Parent Council bank account currently has funds of £2973.20 (as of 30th June 2018), and provided details of the income and expenditure for the 17/18 school year.
A cheque for £1500 for school funds was agreed, £1000 for the literacy programme and £500 for storage for materials for pupils to use for outdoor projects (Stay and Play after school club and community projects).
	

	9
	Events Programme 2017/18
The Ladies Night event was discussed, and it was decided that it should ahead despite less tickets being sold than hoped.  There is still time in the next week to purchase more tickets.  This event is planned primarily as an event to help engage parents, not as a fundraiser.

	

	10
	Dates of Next Meeting

The next Parent Council meeting will be 12th November.
	

	11
	Any Other Business

Update re: Woodland Trust suggestion raised by April Hernandez at June 2018 meeting:

This is being progressed through the Community Talking Teams and actions taken already include the risk assessment and registration with the Woodland Trust.  Woodland walks are planned, along with recycling activities and the Stay and Play after school club.


	


